
 

 
CITY OF TUALATIN 

Staff Report 
 
 
 

TO:    Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

THROUGH:    Sherilyn Lombos, City Manager 

FROM:    Ross Hoover, Parks and Recreation Director 
    Rich Mueller, Parks Planning and Development Manager 

DATE:    October 28, 2019 

SUBJECT: 
Consideration of Resolution No. 5476-19 Authorizing the Purchase and Installation of Playground 
Equipment and Surfaces through an Interstate Cooperative Procurement. 
 
RECOMMENDATION:  
Staff recommends approval of Resolution 5476-19. 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:  
Funding for Atfalati playground equipment replacement, demolition and installation is included in 
the 2019/20 budget. Staff engaged the neighborhood in a public involvement process to select the 
new playground equipment. The project is expected to begin in winter of 2019, and completed by 
spring of 2020.  

OUTCOMES OF DECISION:  
Updated safe and assessable playground equipment and surfaces. 

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS:  
The project funds are approved and allocated in the 2019/20 budget. The cost of the playground 
equipment and surface, existing equipment demolition, and new equipment installation is 
$206,151. Permits and erosion control supplies are projected to cost $3,849 for a total project cost 
of $210,000. 

 

ATTACHMENTS: 

Resolution No. 5476-19 


